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Deborah Maxson, chair; Chelby 
Crawford, vice chair; Shelley Wingate, 
secretary; Deno Kidde, treasurer; and 
members Kal Antoun, Kelley Brock, 
Hope de la Rosa, Kirk Dilbeck, Roberta 
Dominguez, John Hickey, Barry Jones, 
Kerri Lewin, Matt McIntyre, Ruth 
McNevin and Terry Shelton.

Among the foundation’s events 
this year, Wine Tasting was chaired 
by Roberta Dominguez and Michele 
Giffin; Taste of Old Pasadena, by Kal 
Antoun and Hope de la Rosa; Bingo 
Night, by Lin Vlacich and Deno Kidde; 
and Wreath Auction, by Matt McIntyre 
and Chelby Crawford.

Marking 105 years of serving 
Pasadena, Altadena, San Marino, 

South Pasadena, La Cañada-Flintridge, 
La Crescenta and Sunland-Tujunga, 
the Pasadena-Foothills Association of 
REALTORS® strives to promote success 
for its members and preserve real prop-
erty rights, while enforcing the Code of 
Ethics of the National Associations of 
Realtors. Over the years, the association 
has expanded its mission to serve as a 
constructive force in the improvement 
of the quality of life within the com-
munity. 

Completely run by volunteer Realtors 
and Affiliates, the PFAR Charitable 
Foundation hosts several fundraisers 
throughout the year: the annual 
Wine Tasting, Taste of Old Pasadena, 
Bingo Night and Wreath Auction. 
The foundation’s mission is to support 
local charities actively involved in our 
community though financial donations, 
with a special emphasis on charities 
that have low administrative overhead 
and focus on disadvantaged and needy 
populations; to foster tomorrow’s 
leaders by providing scholarships to 
graduating high school students; and 
to promote public awareness of the 
positive impact that Realtors make 
within our community. 

The 2018 PFAR Charitable 
Foundation Board of Directors includes 

Realtors Support Communities 
Through Charitable Foundation

It has been my great pleasure 
to be a founding member of the 
fundraising events for the PFAR 
Charitable Foundation. Well 
before we began raising funds, we 
collected canned goods to supply 
to food pantries 27 years ago. Our 
fundraising focus changed when 
the committee thought raising 
funds through public events 
would reach a larger population. 
The fundraising events over the 
past 27 years have given us the 
opportunity to help thousands 
through local charities, as well  
as giving college scholarships  
each year. 

In the past years, I have watched 
the efforts of the Charitable 
Foundation’s amazing volunteers 
and seen our local charities work 
tirelessly to reach the needs of our 
community. As our committee 
often says, the stories told to us by 
the recipients make the work so 
much more rewarding and touch 
each of us deeply, so we carry on 
with grateful hearts. 

Thank you all for your 
continued support, and have a 
blessed holiday season.

Deborah Maxson
PFARCF chair The Pasadena-Foothills Association 

of REALTORS® leadership team 
includes the 2018 Board of Directors 
Emilie Broughton, president; Lisa Diaz, 
president-elect; Crystal Narramore, 
secretary; David Booth, treasurer; 
Shahe Seuylemezian, immediate past-
president; directors Eddie Ramirez, 
Chelby Crawford, Clara Abedian and 
Jeff Maynard; Steve Haussler, MLS 
director; Erik Okland, affiliate director 
along with PFAR CEO, Carla C. Dane. 
For more information on PFAR, visit 
pfar.org.
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Life’s most persistent  
and urgent question is,  ‘What are you doing for others?’
— Martin Luther King Jr.
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